25TH YEAR CELEBRATION OF HANBELLS

at TUP. Our first two octaves of handbells were donated to Trinity and arrived from Malmark in November in November 1985!

October 2011 is the final month of our 25th year. Our third octave was added the summer of 1986. The handbells were donated by the Pollock Family in memory of loved ones. Later two octaves of Malmark choirchimes were given in memory of loved ones from the Memorial Fund. The third octave of Choirchimes was donated in memory of Kelsey Jo Katherine Glaser and loved ones by Dan, Kris and Katelynn Beebe. The handbell program played in December 1985 during morning worship and for the Christmas Eve services—much to the amazement of Dr. Kettlewell the minister responsible for obtaining the handbells. We have had numerous people participate in the program through the years. At one time we had 3 different handbell choirs. We have ventured to some handbell festivals in Michigan, Indiana, Kentucky and Ohio, played in local events in Newark and Zanesville. Currently we try to ring at two senior living center each quarter of the year. We take the Choirchimes and have some audience participation with carols, hymns and familiar tunes. Please join us on Sunday, October 30 for a service of worship celebrating this special ministry.